Late councillor honoured with new hall

A new village hall was unveiled in Boscombe on June 1, devoted to Allington and Boscombe's communities.

The Brunton Memorial Hall is named after Michael Brun-ton, who served 14 years as the Parish Council's chairman, and is a testament to the fundraising efforts of SABRA, the Environment Committee, Community First, and the Commu-

nity Partnership Committee. Brunton had once wished these villages would have a central point. This turned into a reality when the Paterson family sold their Boscombe property to NERO Developments Ltd.

The agreement included a stipulation that Annington

Homes, the chosen developers, construct the village hall.

Brunton passed away in 2021, prior to the completion of the village hall.

The Parish Council and Committee members unanimously decided to commemorate Brunton by christening the hall with his name.

His eldest son, Dan Brunton, and wife, Fiona Brunton, performed the official opening duties on June 1.



The new village hall was unveiled in the Bourne Valley

